Minutes of the Rye Foreign parish Council held on Tuesday 12th November 2024 at The Hub, Kiln Drive, Rye Foreign at 6.30 p.m.

Present Cllr David Dengate Chairman John Parsons V.C. Cllr Janie Richardson Simmonds, Cllr Charlie Reeve, Cllr Jason Knight Cllr Paul Redstone ESCC Cllr Paul Osbourne RDC

- 2 members of the public from Highfields, trimming is not done in front of their house how it was before. They would like to trim round the RF sign and paint it as it is flaking
- 2 Apologies Cllr Lizzie Hacking
- 3 No Declarations of interest
- 4 Minutes from September signed
- Cllr Paul Redstone ESCC difficult budget every month. Wages up moving out of County Hall 2030 sub letting. Dungeness money for schemes. Cllr Charlie Reeve had a letter from ESCC about the underfoot on footpath. Flexi bus cannot be booked the day before. 9 Discussed Gigaclear with Cllr Paul Redstone David Dengate cannot get please could the County help small collections of houses to improve their signal. There was also problems with medical alarm warnings
- 6 Cllr Paul Osboune RDC same financial problems as ESCC
- 7 The M of P has not replied to Janie RS email. I will forward the tree wardens contact to Jason Knight as he has had problems with complaints when he has trimmed his overgrown hedge.
- 8 Finance £120 for connecting the DIf to electricity. Will arrange a training session in the spring maybe Mrs Pepler a Rother responder? £14.40nfor hub Jan. meeting
- 9 Planning the Old dairy and Old Post House refused
- Mowing for next year agreed. Rye Hill is not mowed as it needs traffic lights to do it